
 

vincial champions for the 

second year in a row.  

Keegan Robinson and 

Kailan Robinson were all-

stars and Shayna 

Mathison was the MVP. 

�inally we had a mee�ng 

on March 19
th

 at 6:00 pm 

about opening up the 

parent portal for parents.  

This is a pilot program for 

the division so please 

have pa�ence with us.  

When working perfectly 

this should allow parents 

real �me access to marks 

and absences and any 

comments a teacher may 

add from �me to �me.  

This will start on April 1
st

.  

Also a reminder Celebra-

�on of +earning is April 

18
th

 at 4:30-7:30 and 

April 19
th

 from 9:00 to 

12:00.  Along with this we 

will be having a  grade 6 

orienta�on mee�ng at 

4:30 at HCI, and a grade 9 

orienta�on mee�ng at 

5:00 also on this night for 

future grade 6 and 9 stu-

dents.  Please plan to 

a5end. 
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Well I think and hope spring 

will soon be upon us though 

it is tough to tell with the 

snow I see out the window 

right now.  +et me tell you 

about the things we have 

been doing at Hamiota 

Schools over the past while. 

At the elementary school 

our students had their an-

nual Valen�ne6s 7ay party 

with the K6s sledding, the 1-

46s ska�ng and snowshoe-

ing and the 56s curling.   A 

good �me was had by all.  

Mrs. 7ixon6s grade 3 class 

con�nue their +ilac visits.  I 

know that my daughter en-

joys these visits a great deal 

and I think this is a fantas�c 

program for both our sen-

iors and students.  We had 

a major announcement on 

March 13
th

 involving our 

Member of Parliament the 

honourable Robert Sopuck.  

He announced that due to 

hard work by the PAC we 

had received a grant to help 

finish our fundraising for 

the playground at the ele-

mentary but build some 

ac�vi�es outside for HCI 

also.  This was fantas�c 

news! 

At the high school end we 

had spirit week in �ebruary 

and student council is work-

ing on a major ac�vity and 

dance for the spring.  The 

council also brought in 

Michelle from Winnipeg to 

tell about her experience 

with losing a friend to 

drinking and driving.  Con-

gratula�ons to Marian <uce 

for not only winning the 

Park West award for indi-

vidual ci�=enship but win-

ning the sec�onals also.  

Marian went to Winnipeg 

for a ceremony and was 

one of 6 finalists for ci�=en-

ship in the en�re province. 

In sports our hockey team 

wrapped in �ebruary with a 

playoff loss to Souris.  

Thanks to the boys and 

Coach Mr. Mollard for their 

hard work and sportsman-

ship all season.  Our middle 

year6s basketball teams 

have concluded also.  The 

girls finished fourth on the 

A side while the boys won 

the B side championship.  

Thanks to Mr. Usick and 

Mrs. Proven for coaching.   

Mr. +ints looked aBer all 

our curling teams and they 

all did a great job.   In bas-

ketball both boys and girls 

teams are went to provin-

cials.  The boys won their 

first before losing their next 

two and the girls are pro-
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Wow, the snow never seems to stop!  But the 

Kinder kids are loving it, and have 

been enjoying recesses outside play-

ing on the huge hills in the play-

ground.      

The last couple of months have been 

busy ones for all of our Kindergarten 

kids.   In <anuary we had lots of fun working on 

a Winter�me theme which included some cool 

art ac�vi�es and songs, as well as lots of learn-

ing!     We enjoyed the story, CThe Mi5enD by 

<an Bre5, and were able to do some seEuenc-

ing and wri�ng ac�vi�es to go with it.    We 

are con�nuing with +e5erland, learning more 

le5ers and sounds.  Students are geFng 

much be5er at recogni=ing beginning and 

ending sounds in words and grouping le5er 

sounds together to create words. 

Mrs. McNabb6s class enjoyed their Skype expe-

rience with Mrs. Mar�nussen6s Kindergarten 

class in St. Anne.   They were able to do a book 

exchange about friendship. 

Mrs. Nowosad6s class had a special visit from 

<oan Tro5, who came to class and did some 

awesome ac�vi�es and songs about trees.  Hou 

will have to come check out the fantas�c 

pain�ngs the students did of trees!    

In �ebruary, both classes got together 

for a Valen�ne6s Party.   We played 

sound bingo, graphed heart candies, 

played in the gym, did some craBs and 

had a wonderful play outside on the hills.  The 

weather was beau�ful and the kids really en-

joyed a chance to play together.  Thank you to 

all the families who brought in such delicious 

treats for our party! 

Mrs. Nowosad6s class was very excited to wel-

come a new student, Hailen Pompana, to 

their class.   Welcome Hailen!! 

The kinders have go5en full swing into their 

reading groups, and are doing a fantas�c 

job!!   They are working hard at using le5er 

sounds, words they know and pictures to 

help them read.   We have been doing lots of 

ac�vi�es as well to help with their high fre-

Euency words. 

Both Kinder classes have become CBucket �ill-

ersD.   They are paying special a5en-

�on to things they can do or say to 

help others Cfill their bucketsD.   We 

read a story called, "Have You Filled 

A Bucket Today? (A Guide to Daily 

Happiness For Kids)".  The main idea 

of the book is the idea that we all 

carry an invisible bucket that con-

tains our feelings. When our bucket is full, we 

feel great. When our bucket is empty, we feel 

sad.  A bucket filler is someone who says or 

does nice things for other people. By doing 

this, they are filling other people's buckets 

and filling their own bucket at the same �me.  

On the other hand, a bucket dipper says or 

does things to cause other people to feel bad. 

A bucket dipper emp�es their bucket when 

they say and do mean things.  

In March, the students were excited to per-

form again for fes�val.  Jach class sang two 

songs.  They did a wonderful performance, 

and were very happy to see special people in 

the audience watching them. 

A few more days and Spring Break will be 

here!  Have a wonderful week 

with your families, and Happy 

Jaster!! 
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 In Grade 1, we've been busy with lots of fun learning and special ac-

tivities! Guests from the Heritage Arts Center did a special activity with us-

we learned how to draw zebras!  Our works of art will be on display at the 

Arts Center!  We also participated in the festival as a part of the Grades 1-

3 choir and did a great job singing.   

 In math, we continue to learn about problem solving and numbers.  Our 

class is working hard on skip counting, forwards and backwards counting and 

addition and subtraction.  We are doing Daily 5 math choices like math prac-

tice, math with a partner and math with technology to keep getting better at 

math. 

 We also read and write every day to become better readers and writers.  One spe-

cial type of text we're learning about  is explanatory text.  Explanatory texts give an ex-

planation, so we've learned a lot by reading them and we've even done research to write 

our own explanatory texts.   

Our class is planning some exciting events for this spring.  We're having a 

garage sale in April to raise money for helping others.  We're also planning 

a special Earth Day Celebration to learn more about animals, nature and 

the earth. 

GRADE ONE NEWS 
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Celebration of Celebration of Celebration of Celebration of 

LearningLearningLearningLearning    

April 18April 18April 18April 18thththth    

4:304:304:304:30----7:30 p.m.7:30 p.m.7:30 p.m.7:30 p.m.    

April 19April 19April 19April 19thththth    

9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. ––––12:00 noon12:00 noon12:00 noon12:00 noon    

Please plan to a5end. 

    



With the arrival of spring, we are all certain-

ly looking forward to warmer weather and 

the snow starting to melt.  The past month 

has been very busy learning new skills and 

enjoying some special activities. 

 

In math we have been working on ordering 

numbers.  We have learned about place val-

ue and have been working on some calendar 

activities.  We have started to work on sub-

traction and are learning different strategies 

to help remember the facts. 

 

In language arts we contin-

ue to work on our reading 

and writing skills. A couple 

of our guided reading 

groups enjoyed reading a brochure and oth-

ers always look forward to reading books 

with plays that they can act out. We have 

also been doing lots of word sorts.  We have 

written letters to an imaginary pen pal and 

written about a leprechaun. 

 

In science we have been 

working on a unit on the 

properties of liquids, sol-

ids and gases.  We have 

had fun sorting pictures 

into the different categories and doing ex-

periments about floating and sinking.  Our 

favourite activity was the boat building 

challenge.  We built boats out of modeling 

clay and tested them to see if they would 

float.  We also found out how many pennies 

they would hold until they sank.  We then 

designed and built a boat out of materials 

we brought from home.  We had some very 

interesting looking boats!  They all floated 

and many of them were able to hold the 

maximum number of pennies. 

 

We had a great time participating in 

many special events during Febru-

ary.  Mrs. Smith planned some fun 

activities during I Love to Read Month. We 

enjoyed trying to guess the teacher behind the 

books.  Buddy reading on pajama day was also 

lots of fun.  We really liked the story our guest 

reader, Mr. Mendel read to us.   

 

Our Valentine’s Party was a great success.  We 

enjoyed skating at the rink and our snack of 

hot dogs and juice. 

 

On February 13th we celebrated our 100th day 

of school.  Almost everything we 

did revolved around the number 

100.  We made glasses to wear in 

the shape of 100.  We all brought 

collections of 100 things that we 

could eat.  We weighed them to see which was 

heaviest and lightest before we mixed them all 

together and shared the delicious mixture. 

 

Another special event we enjoyed 

was learning to draw a zebra.  Mrs. 

Lowe was a great instructor and 

our zebras turned out very well.  

We can’t wait to see them dis-

played at the Art Centre.  

 

In March we participated in the festival.  The 

grade ones, twos and threes 

did a great job of singing their 

songs.  We would like to thank 

Mrs. Penner for all her hard 

work in getting the choir ready 

to sing. 
 

As March winds down, we are all really 

looking forward to spring break.  We 

hope everyone has a great holiday!  

Happy Easter everyone! 
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 Winter has worn out its welcome and we’re all looking forward to some spring 

days!  With the number of indoor recesses during the last few months, our class 

has kept themselves amused by setting up ‘stores” in the room!  We’ve made jewel-

lery, purses, pillows, drawings and snowflakes, among other treasures.  We’ve 

learned some good marketing lessons, such as “two for one” deals and we were able 

to make some donations to the playground fund, too!  What a creative group! 

 We would like to welcome Miss Kaitlyn Lockhart to our classroom!  Miss Lockhart is com-

pleting her last student teaching session and we’re thrilled to have her working with us.  Many 

of us know her through the swimming pool, day camps and the Kids’ Club.  We’re looking for-

ward to working with you, Miss Lockhart! 

 During the month of March, we are “taking a bite out of reading” for our 

home reading program.  We’re working in teams to “eat” our cookies by reading.  

We’re hoping to savour some real cookies once we’re finished the program! 

 As well as our regular reading, writing and spelling, we’ve completed some po-

etry activities.  We’ve written list poems and limericks.  Be sure to check out the limericks in 

the hallway.  Mrs. Dana Routledge, Seniors’ Co-ordinator is compiling a book of limericks, so 

ours will be part of the book!  Thanks to Miss Lockhart for organizing this activity! 

 We’ve had a bit of leprechaun activity in our room lately.  Our little friends 

played a few tricks on us, but they did take us on a treasure hunt that ended with 

some rainbow cupcakes.  We built some leprechaun traps in our room, but those 

tricky elves couldn’t be caught! 

 The Grade 3’s have been working with magnets in Science.  

We enjoyed making magnetic mazes and came up with some creative designs.  

Many students have enjoyed stopping by to give them a try while heading down 

the hallway! 

 

GRADE  TWO/THREE NEWS Page 5 

Festival News 
During the past few weeks, students have been taking part in the Birdtail River Fine Arts Festival.  

Kindergarten, Hamiota Grade 1-3, Hamiota Grade 4 & 5 and Collegiate Senior Choir participated in 

the vocal section.  In the instrumental section Grade 4 Recorder Ensemble, Grade 5 Recorder Ensem-

ble, Grade 7 Band, Grade 8 Band and Senior Band took part.  Many student in Hamiota Elementary 

and Collegiate had art entries that were displayed in both schools during the Festival.  In addition to 

these groups, many individuals took part in the vocal and instrumental sections and will be part of the 

piano sessions taking place at Hamiota United Church on Thursday, 

March 21st.  Plan to attend the Final Concert to be held on Wednes-Plan to attend the Final Concert to be held on Wednes-Plan to attend the Final Concert to be held on Wednes-Plan to attend the Final Concert to be held on Wednes-

day, April 3day, April 3day, April 3day, April 3rdrdrdrd    at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamiota United Church featuring at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamiota United Church featuring at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamiota United Church featuring at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamiota United Church featuring 

trophy and scholarship winners.trophy and scholarship winners.trophy and scholarship winners.trophy and scholarship winners.    



Snow, snow, snow! Are we 

ever going to see spring? 

Well, it has been a very blus-

tery few months with school 

closures and no buses! +et6s 

hope the sun comes out for 

the first day of spring and 

stays out! 

The grade 4 students have been busy as bea-

vers prac�cing for fes�val choir and recorder. 

+ed by our talented music teacher, Mrs. Pen-

ner, the HJS choirs did 

a fantas�c job singing 

their hearts out for a 

generous audience! 

How nice to see mem-

bers of the community 

come out to support 

the kids. Recorder at 

HCI on Thursday, March.14
th

, was a hit! Mrs. 

Penner said it was their best performance to 

date, so WAH TO GO grade 46s! 

 The grade 4 class had a talented com-

munity ar�st, Mrs. Tro5, 

come into the classroom 

to do African art with 

the students. The stu-

dents worked with acryl-

ic paints on canvas to 

produce a beau�ful sunset scene in the safa-

ri. A tree and an African animal were accents 

to the pain�ngs. A wonderful opportunity for 

the students! 

 In J+A, the students wrote para-

graph6s and made collages about why they 

were C+UCKHD. This was a tribute to St. 

Patrick6s 7ay. These thoughMul paragraphs 

adorn our hallway. Guided Reading con�n-

ues in the classroom on a daily basis. Sea 

turtles, the Titanic, Owls, 

and a mini novel called 

Catch That Stomach round 

out the reading this 

month!  We have almost 

finished our class novel, 

THJ B�G by Roald 7ahl.  

 In math, we are currently working 

on mul�plying 3 digit by 1 digit numbers. 

We are working on 3 basic strategies; base 

ten, expanded form, and break a number 

apart.  Students s�ll need to con�nue mas-

tering the mul�plica�on �mes table up to 

9x9, as it becomes more 

difficult to solve larger 

eEua�ons when they 

aren6t familiar with the 

basic facts.  Games on 

the computer, IPA7, or  

flashcards are great ways to support your 

student at home, with mastering the �mes 

table. 

In science, we have begun a new unit, 

HABITATS AN7 COMMUNITIJS.  
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 We have had a very productive time since the last newsletter!  In math we completed our 
unit on measurement but we found it to be a little tricky with all of 
the different units and remembering the difference between pe-
rimeter and area!!   We then moved on to division which we 
found a lot easier.  We've been spending a little time reviewing 
some previously taught concepts and taking a look at patterns as 
we come up to spring break. 
 

In language arts we have been doing research projects which actually relate to our so-
cial studies.  We researched things like homes, food, clothing, transportation, ceremo-
nies and beliefs, and roles of men and women for a particular group of First Nations 
people. Once our research was done, we discussed how to write a good paragraph. 
We will also have to make a bibliography! 

 
We have just completed our science unit on "Properties of and Changes in Sub-
stances".  We did a lot of hands on experiments, and had to make sure we followed 
the directions. After the break we will start on our next social studies unit! 
 
We were supposed to go to Brandon for a peer mentor celebration on March 18th, but a snow-
storm changed those plans.  We'll be going April 5th instead! 
 
Enjoy your break! 

GRADE FIVE NEWS 
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 52nd Legion Athletic Camp  
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The Western Manitoba Youth Choir will consist of approximately 55 singers 

from the Westman region, selected by video auditions.   For the first time this 

year, there will be no video auditions.  All students must travel to Brandon ear-

ly in May to audition on purpose.  The choir will meet at two rehearsal camps, each one 

lasting three days at  Riding Mountain Conference Centre in the fall. Successful applicants will 

be required to pay a tuition to cover the expenses of the rehearsal camps and tour, and  choir 

sweatshirt, CD and choir pictures. Financial assistance is available to make this wonderful mu-

sical experience more accessible to all students. 

Application forms will be available soon.  Please listen for announcements or see Mrs. Kirkland 

or Mrs. Mathison for more information. 
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BAND TRIP 

Jight students from Hamiota Collegiate took part in the Westman Honour Band Pro-

gram.  Grade 11 student Chris Usick, Grade 9 students Randy Kirk, <aimie Rose, <oel 

Usick and Bailey Wilson, and  Grade 8 students Will Chappell, Orianna Hyndman and 

<essica Sparrow took part in <unior and Senior Bands. Students were provided with 

the music prior to the Honour Band weekend.  The weekend began with a full band 

rehearsal followed by sec�onal instruc�on and more rehearsal.  The final perfor-

mance on �ebruary 12 was fantas�c.  Students enjoyed playing with other Westman 

students and working with conductors Mr. 7arryl �erguson and Mr. Kevin 7oell who 

teach band in Winnipeg. 

The senior band made a successful trip to Winnipeg to play at the 

Winnipeg Optimist Band Festival on February 21st.  They had the 

opportunity to attend Festival du Voyageur, the Winnipeg Art Gal-

lery, the Winnipeg Symphony, the Manitoba 

Museum, and the Forks.  In our own 

community, the grade 7-12 bands par-

ticipated in the Birdtail River Festival 

on March 14th with great success! The 

senior choir also participated in this 

event on the 12th, receiving many com-

pliments on their singing.  A huge 

“thanks” goes out to each student, staff 

member, and parent who made this fes-

tival possible for our community and 

our school.   

HONOUR BAND 

WESTMAN YOUTH CHOIR 
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Hamiota Schools 

Hamiota Collegiate Drama 

Fairy Tale Puppet Theatre 

For The Whole Family 

ADVANCE TICKETS  

  AVAILABLE AFTER APR. 3
RD

 

CALL 842-2803 

 

High School Zone Curling 

playoffs took place in Russell 

on <anuary 25 & 26 with 

Hamiota sending a boys & girls 

team. 

Girls: Kaylee 7aniel, <aden Hemrica, 

Jveline <uce, Chelsea +awn, Morgan Stra-

chan, Coach Allan +awn 

Boys:  7erek �eschuk, Randy Kirk, Mark 

+awn, Alex +ints, <ack Routledge,Coach 

Randy +ints 

Both teams needed to win one more 

game to play in the finals. 

Chelsea +awn also played in the Under 18 

Manitoba Provincial playoffs with the 

Kaitlyn Paye5e team out of Brandon.  

This team also played great losing out in 

the semifinals. 

CURLING 
STUDENT COUNCIL UPDATE 

 The HCI senior student council has been 

very busy over the last couple of months.  In Feb-

ruary we hosted Michelle Golebiowski, a public 

speaker from Winnipeg, who talked to us about 

the importance of not driving drunk or distracted.  We also 

held a Spirit Week in February that saw many students 

dressing up in everything from Western gear to pink and red 

for Valentine’s Day.  Students were also excited to purchase 

their Matchmaker results and see who their best matches 

were.   

 We have a number of events coming 

up in the next couple of months.  HCI will 

participate in the International Day of Pink on 

April 10th.  It is a day where communities 

across the country, and across the world, can 

unite in celebrating diversity and raising awareness to stop 

homophobic, transphobic and all forms of bullying.  Every 

student is encouraged to wear pink on this day and there will 

be some fun activities to encourage an end to bullying.  We 

are also planning a dance for the high school students on 

May 30th and a fundraising initiative for the Hamiota and 

District Health Centre to take place in June.    



MIDDLE YEARS BASKETBALL 
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The Middle Hears Boys team ended a great 

season by winning  the Park West Boys ‘B6 

Championship in Hamiota.  Congratula�ons to 

the team and thank you to  the parents for 

their great support over the past year. 

———————————————————— 

Back:  Hassan Ashraf, Sebas�an Tolton, Holden Norrie, 

+iam Caldwell, Mrs. Proven (Coach) 

�ront:  Brendan +awn, Brayden Heapy, Grady Routledge, 

Will Chappell, Mason Gurr, <ohn Abdel Mesih 

The Middle Hears  girls also had a great season, 

improving with every game played.  The girls 

would like to thank  their coach,  Mr. Usick and 

Mrs. Allan for accompanying them to the Russell 

‘A6 playoffs,  as well as their parents for their sup-

port. 

———————————————————— 

Back: 7es�ny Allan, Ashlyn Kirk, Brenna Kirk, <essica Hunter, 

Chyna +ake and Mr. Usick (coach).  

�ront: Chantelle Chappell, Savanna +ynn, <oelle +i5le, Kor-

rine Alexander, Jmily Usick 

�ront: Ashley +ints, Michelle Bell 



 Nathian Newman has been working on creating a  

plaster cast mask. 
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Canadian Legion Zone Commander Hank Kyle (left), 
and Deputy-Zone Commander and Kenton Legion 
Branch #118 President, Mike Ramsden (right),  were at 
Hamiota Collegiate this week to present Grade 6 stu-

dent Daisy Martinez a 
cheque and certificate for 
placing second at Zone Level 
for her poster.  Her poster 
was submitted through Ken-
ton Legion Branch #118 as 
part of the Annual Literary 
and Poster Contest which is  
used to help to foster the tra-
dition of Remembrance. 

Middle year’s badminton is upon us. Practices began on March 19 and will continue 
through March and into April.  Regular practices will be from 3:15 – 5:00 pm and 5:00 to 
7:00 pm, on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  The boys and girls will try and alternate early 
and late practices for the most part.  Mr.Crampain is coaching the grade 6-8 boys 
while Mr. Coulter is coaching the Grade 6-8 girls.  The Park West School Division 
hosts a number of single, doubles and mixed tournaments through the season.  Grade                                 
6 students will practice twice weekly for the season and there will be a grade 6 singles tournament in 
Birtle on April 29.  The grade 7 & 8 students can participate in a doubles, mixed, or singles tourna-
ment.  The boy’s and girl’s singles tournament are on April 16 in Hamiota and Strathclair respective-
ly.  The doubles tournament is on April 23 with Hamiota hosting the boys and Strathclair hosting the 
girls.  The mixed tournament is in Birtle on April 25.   

NASCAR Project 

 

MIDDLE YEARS BADMINTON 

Mask Project 

 

 

Grade 8 student Quade Wood did re-

search on NASCAR and built a replica of 

a track right down to the pit crew. 

DAISY MARTINEZ WINS LEGION AWARD 

7aisy6s Award-Winning Poster 



After winning Zone 10 the girls traveled to Treherne to the Provincials.  With wins against Pinawa (63-

18) and Grandview (70-51), the Huskies  went to the final  against host team Treherne.  The team  won 

decisively 59-38 to capture their second consecutive “A” Provincial Championship. MVP for the tourna-

ments was Shayna Mathison and Keegan and Kailan Robinson were selected for the All-Star team.  

These three girls were also the individual game stars.  Congratulations to the team and thanks to Coach 

Mr. Zilkey and the parents for their support.  The team says good-bye to their graduating players, Mika-

ela, Jill,  Janice, Jimena, Kailan and Keegan.  We will miss you.   

Inside Story Headline 

SENIOR GIRLS WIN PROVINCIALS!! Page 12 
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Back:  Mr. Zilkey (Coach), <essica Ritchie, <aimie Rose, Kailan Robinson, Shayna Mathison, Mikaela <ay, <imena     

Montenegro, <acEuelyn Hawkins, <anice Maitland, Ashley <ay. 

�ront: <ill Kerr, Keegan Robinson 



SENIOR BOYS AT PROVINCIALS!! 

SENIOR BADMINTON 

Page 13 

Back:  Miss Houng (Coach) <un <un Taborlupa, <ames Hunkin, Shaun Hunter, 7aniel Miranda, Christopher Usick 

�ront: <orden +eronowich, Nico Miranda, Randy Kirk, <oel Kirk, Mark +ints, <ason Ritchie. 

The varsity boys basketball team has a lot to be proud of this basketball season. The team finished 

2nd in the Neepawa tournament. The boys were also able to win the league and the zone. The boys 

defeated Strathclair, Russell, and then Rossburn to accomplish this task. Winning zone 10 gave the 

boys a birth into A provincials. Provincials were hosted in Glenboro and the boys went in ranked 8. 

The team won their first game beating Somerset, but were not able to win their quarter final game 

against the provincial champs from Sprague. The boys then faced a well rounded team from St. Lau-

rent in the consolation semi final. The boys came up short losing a close one by 5 points. The boys 

accomplished many goals this year, the number one being to make it to provincials and win a game! 

Congratulations to all players and a huge thanks to graduating players Shaun Hunter and Daniel Mi-

randa. 

Eighteen students have signed up for Senior Badminton this year.  

Students will be playing in singles, doubles, and mixed doubles. 

Senior Coaches this year are Mrs. Hawkins and Mr. Smith. 



%hile &he 'e()*+l ,+( 

&+king pl+ce in &he gym,  

P.E. (&uden&( mo*ed ou&-

door( &o m+ke (ome 

(no, “people”. 

 

Middle Years Students enjoyed a healthier version 

of the famous egg mcmuffin from McDonalds.  It 

included the 4 Food Groups- a whole wheat bun, 

egg, cheese, turkey bacon, and it was served with 

strawberries.  Try making one at home! 

 

Another student favourite was fruit smoothies made 

M.Y. HEALTHY SNACK INCLUDES THE 4 FOOD GROUPS 
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Birdtail River Fine 

Arts Festival 

Final Concert 

 

Wednesday 

April 3, 2013 

7:00 p.m. 

Hamiota United Church 

with strawberries, bananas and yogurt.  

Right:  Quade Wood, Joseph Miller and 

Damon Bunn deliver smoothies. 

Left: Students enjoying smoothies—

Back: Sheena Johnson, Daisy Martinez, 

Chantelle Chappell, Bobbi Hunter, 

Brady Lake, Front: MacKenzie Haslen, 

Emily Usick                          

(Photographs by Danielle Schweitzer) 



I n 
January, Marian Juce was selected at the Park West School Division  Student Citi-
zenship Awards as their individual submission to the Manitoba School Board Asso-
ciation for consideration in regional competition.  Marian was then chosen as the 
Region 1 representative for Provincial competition.  It is extremely rare for both the 
Individual and Group nominees to be selected from the same school division, but 
this year the Regional group winner was the “Hawks for Change Group” from 
Strathclair School, a group of  five students who have worked against social injus-

tice, locally and globally.  The MSBA Banquet was held in March and Marion  and the Strathclair group 
received their awards.  Marian was also one of the six nominees for the prestigious George Harbottle 

MARIAN  JUCE WINS MSBA AWARD Page 15 

 Marian Juce is a grade 12 student at Hamiota Collegiate in the Park West School Division. Although 
she is not a member of her school’s student council, she is an active and willing volunteer, helping out at 
the council-sponsored school barbeque and running the after-school canteen at school sporting events. 
Marian was an integral part of the school’s We Scare Hunger Campaign, and served as a liaison between 
the school and the local food bank, where she works as a volunteer. Marian is also a volunteer math tutor 
for a grade five student, and is a member of the school’s golf team.  
 In addition to her work at the local food bank, Marian is also involved with the Seniors Council. She 
spends four to five hours a week, organizing events such as handi-transit tours and movie nights, or just 
taking time to share conversation over a cup of tea, go for a walk, or play cards. She also describes herself 
as a regular fixture at several arenas, where she helps with multiple skating programs, sharing her passion 
for skating with younger youth and helping them discover the same joy in the sport that she feels.  
 Marian’s school sponsor spoke of her vast knowledge base and intelligence, her strength of charac-
ter that allows her to stand up for what she believes in, and her high level of commitment to her community. 
Her letter of support from the Hamiota Seniors Council spoke of her extremely large heart, her willingness 
to go above and beyond the call of duty, and her natural ability to brighten the day for those that needed it 
most.  
 Marian herself defines a good citizen as someone who makes a positive difference. In her words, 
“it’s all about the joy they share and willingness they have to help, always with a smile on their 
face, never asking for anything in the return.”  
Marian’s school sponsor spoke of her vast knowledge base and intelligence, her strength of 
character that allows her to stand up for what she believes in, and her high level of commit-
ment to her community. Her letter of support from the Hamiota Seniors Council spoke of her 
extremely large heart, her willingness to go above and beyond . 
 

Marian is the daughter of Karen and David Juce.  Congratulations Marian!!! 

 

7espite having to miss one day at the 

slopes due to bad weather, students 

enjoyed being at Asessippi on Tuesday, 

March 19 for skiing and snowboarding. 

Back: Miss Houng, Blaine +ee, Mr. Obach, 

Shane Hunter, <ulie Campbell, Kimberlee 

Gray, <ackie Hunter, Shayna Mathison, 

Chris Usick, Braden 7ereniwski, Kyle 

Kostesky, Brodie Hunter, Cole Waddell, 

Keegan Robinson, <ill Kerr 

�ront: Meghan 7rake, Shaun Hunter, 

Tess Stevenson Grade 11/12 Ski Trip 


